Fenwick Primary & ECC Parent Council Meeting
6 October 2020 – 6.30pm
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	Subject

Welcome

Actions from last meeting

Head Teacher Update

ECC Update

Treasurer’s Update

Fundraising

AOCB

Date of next meeting


	Discussion

Resignations - Lynsey Barnaby/Jill McDevitt

New Members - Chris Duncan/Martin Vivers

Minutes proposed by Donna Vivers and seconded by Carol Brown

Any actions from previous minutes have been incorporated into the agenda

Following today’s announcement from the Scottish Government there will be no lockdown.

Halloween

Children will be allowed to dress up on Friday 30 October.

There will be a pumpkin trail at Craufurdland, children will be decorating pumpkins and then these will be taken up to the estate.

All children have had their reading/spelling ages assessed.  Any child that needs additional support has been identified and Mrs Kelly has been in contact with parents

Parent Night - Still waiting on update from EAC on how this will happen.

Mrs Davidson offered a head teacher check for parents - 10 parents took up the offer, which hopefully means that most parents are happy with what is happening at the school.

Mrs Davidson commented that if any parents have any concerns then to call the school.

Home Work

There has been feedback on the difficulty on accessing Teams.

Education Scotland are requesting parents do not have access to their children’s glow accounts - may lead to potential child protection issues.

Considering going back to using the blogs for homework as per lockdown.  Information will be going out to parents after the school holiday

Bug Club - feedback has been positive and much more user friendly.

Mrs Davidson thanked Donna for the “How to Guides” - they are going to be very helpful.

School Improvement Plan

Working through the items not completed last year - numeracy and literacy is the most important but need to maintain the safety of pupils and teachers

Mrs Davidson reported that the children seem very happy and settled.

Mr Strong has left Fenwick Parish Church, the school organised a small gift and P4/5 recorded the Harvest Festival

Uniforms - Mill Shop have Fenwick Primary uniforms that they would like us to buy from them.  Mrs Stark will email details to Carol Brown.

Parent council to decide if this is a viable fundraising activity.

School role is currently around 114.

Parking

Mrs Davidson commented that there a few repeat culprits when it comes to dangerous parking.  Mr Risk has spoken to some and that has not been well received.

Mrs Davidson has spoken to the Police to ask for their support.

No update from the Roads Alliance - Mrs Davidson is working with the community Council with regards to this.

PC asked if a zebra crossing has ever been considered?

Mrs Davidson commented that she is very concerned about the children crossing at the park so would like a crossing at that area as well as at the school.

EAC confirmed that Fenwick ECC will receive the extension of hours in January.

The parent questionnaires still open till the end of next week - looking to gain feedback and any suggestions on spending.
Once it has closed, Laura will put out an overview to parents.

Laura will speak to any parents that have individual concerns.

There will be an ECC Facebook page which will have information about what is happening, snacks etc. No pictures of children.

The PC questioned how the Pre-5’s money is being spent:

Outdoor Resources

Digital/STEM

Trips/Outings

The children have been involved in the decision-making process and seem very happy with the new resources

Outdoor Space

The reasoning behind the children being outdoors as often as possible is to ensure that staff can socially distance.

EAC apprentice joiners have built 2 mud kitchens and are measuring up to put decking down to put down playhouse and put a pagoda over the mud kitchen.

Laura Campbell is looking to buy new more suitable rain suits for all the children

There had been some concerns from ECC parents, but the newsletter, new resources and outside shelter has appeased the majority of the concerns.

Laura Campbell is unsure how outdoor play will work under the extension of hours - will assess nearer the time.

The PC asked if the rest of the school were getting sufficient time in the garden.  All classes have been allocated garden time.

No update on the nursery new build.
£914.08 currently in bank with some cash to go in.

We had discussed paying for an additional parking buddy - Carol Brown is asking if we can get one that looks like Mr Miller.

Would like to get a structure to go over the stage area

Children have asked for waterproof IPad cases, box on wheels for each class and an outdoors reading space.

The children are currently using under the ping pong table as shelter.

PC asked if the apprentice joiners would build something - Laura Campbell thought that they would.

Mrs Davidson is looking to do a virtual Christmas Fair, with links to buying school calendars etc and looking for the PC to do a raffle.

Jen Chalmers has vouchers from some local businesses already.

We can ask parents to drop off raffle prizes and then the items will need to be quarantined.

PC have decided not to do a Halloween raffle

PC asked if there will be any sort of nativity celebrations - Mrs Davidson advised that there is no singing allowed so they won’t be able to do it this year.

Garden Maintenance

In past years, each class had their own planter to maintain and gardening was one of the master classes.

Mrs Davidson advised that plans have been drawn up for the garden but currently it is very slippy and muddy.

The school would like to get rubber chipping or artificial grass.

Mrs Kelly will look into getting grass mats to be used at the mud kitchens.

Will look at contacting local companies/community to donate weed cover and bark.

Donna and Carol to speak to Miss Stevenson regarding maintaining the area

Flu Vaccinations - Mrs Davidson will check the date.

School Gates - Mrs Davidson to look at getting a keypad lock

Education City - Subscription is out of date, will cost £2K to renew, which is too expensive.

Tues 10th November
	


